
A young male patient with hip pain and a history of 2 upper GI bleeds in the 
past 2 years needs a PA for Celebrex 

A young patient planning to compete in the NCAA championships developed unilateral 
hip pain and needs an MRI to evaluate a femoral neck stress fracture.



https://www.aafp.org/news/blogs/freshperspectives/ent
ry/prior_authorization_call_shows_inefficiency.html





Prior authorizations create significant barriers for family physicians to deliver timely and evidenced-based 

care to patients by delaying the start or continuation of necessary treatment. 

The very manual, time-consuming processes used in prior authorization programs burden family physicians, 

divert valuable resources away from direct patient care, and can inadvertently lead to negative patient 

outcomes.

The AAFP believes family physicians using appropriate clinical knowledge, training, and experience 

should be able to prescribe and/or order without being subjected to prior authorizations.

https://www.aafp.org/about/policies/all/priorauthorizations.html



Principle #20: 

Health plans should offer providers/practices at least one 
physician-driven, clinically based alternative to prior 
authorization, such as but not limited to “gold-card” or 
“preferred provider” programs or attestation of use of 
appropriate use criteria, clinical decision support systems or 
clinical pathways.





PCAG recommendations to the GMCB regarding PAs: 

1. Eliminate PAs for Vermont PCPs. 
1. Insurers concerned about cost-containment could redeploy PA staff to educate 

certain PCPs and/ or patient groups about appropriate use. 

2. PAs for medications prescribed by Vermont PCPs could be reconsidered and 
implemented only after the insurance and EMR industry creates a reliable system for 
updating all formulary changes in real-time for point-of-care access for EMRs used in 
Vermont. 

3. Insurers should provide education to both patients and PCPs regarding appropriate use 
criteria for imaging, medications, step-therapy, and specialty referrals. 

4. Insurers should communicate with “outlier” PCPs whose prescribing or ordering patterns 
differ significantly from their peers after adjusting for patient mix and other relevant 
factors. 
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Physician burnout is associated with suboptimal patient care and professional 
inefficiencies; health care organizations have a duty to jointly improve these 
core and complementary facets of their function.





Physicians Experience Highest Suicide Rate of Any Profession - Medscape - May 07, 2018.



http://digital.vpr.net/post/vermonts-lack-primary-care-
doctors-could-threaten-health-care-reform-
efforts#stream/0



https://wire.ama-assn.org/life-career/stanford-physician-burnout-costs-least-775-million-year

If nothing were done to address burnout 
almost 60 physicians would leave Stanford 
within two years. 

The cost of recruitment for each physician—
depending on the specialty and rank of 
faculty—would range from more than 
$250,000 to almost $1 million. 

And, for those 58 physicians, Stanford’s 
economic loss over two years would range 
from a minimum of $15.5 million to a 
maximum of $55.5 million.



100% of prior authorizations 
are approved for many PCPs




